Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 5, 2007
1:00-2:55 TO 146

Meeting Minutes
Priorities for the Year:  Make FTE target (Fall [104.7%]-Winter [103.2%-106.8%]-Spring), Recruit faculty positions (Biology (1 interviewing, 1 pool approved), Computer Engineering (1-pool approved), HSCI (1), Math (2 hired), Nursing (3)), Develop a recruiting CD, Identify a new building and/or additional laboratory space, Computer Engineering Program (started), Environmental Sciences program (started), MPH program (started), Observatory, Follow-up 5-Year self study, Recruiting S-Stem program, regular and Presidential Scholar students, Additional staff lines for the College, Reinstate equipment line for College.
Approval of minutes for February 19, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  
· Ted  – The recruiting committee has completed phone interviews
· Cindy – Suggested that she will head a small committee to look into how the NSCI306 writing course is being taught. There is concern that the writing skills of students is lacking.
· John – The paving project for additional parking spaces in the Bio Lot should be completed in one month.
· Terry – The Kinesiology is taking 12 students to Korea and Thailand over spring break. It was also announced that Terry was elected as the president of the CAHPERD state association.
· Jim – Biology will be conducting on campus interviews for two positions over the next four weeks.
2. Announcements from Administration

· Council on Science and Technology nominations – There has been one response from Tim Usher. No further nominations were put forward.
· Coachella Valley Hospital funding – They have committed $1.4 million for the start-up of the nursing program at PDC. This is guaranteed through 2010. The program will admit 33 new students per year starting in Fall, 2007.
· College Peer-Advising Center consideration – The center will mainly be utilized by new students, those wishing to change their majors, or for those students that drop by and need initial or generic information regarding a major. There was a discussion and it was determined that more information is needed before making a decision.
· Honorary Doctorates – There will be two awarded this year at Commencement to Bill Leonard and Sam Aloof. Neither of these are from our College.
· 2007 Summer 4/10 Schedule – The schedule will begin on 6-18-07 and end on 8-31-07. Work hours during this schedule are 7:00am to 5:30pm Monday through Thursday. The campus will be closed on Fridays
· Chair’s Report on Grant Status – The Dean handed out a report that will be generated monthly for chairs mainly showing those grants in their departments that have assigned time. The report indicated the initial amount of assigned time, what has been used and what remains.
· Proposal for Institute for Environmental Sustainability – This proposal is being generated at the Palm Desert Campus. The main goals for this proposal are:
1. advance public understanding of environmental issues including energy, freshwater, human health and the environment, biodiversity and global change, and building sustainable communities through technology,
2. encourage innovative programs exploring the environment

3. encourage green buildings and related technology,

4. develop an outreach program to educate the community and policy makers.

Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring.  Priority V registration ends 3-6-07
b. Summer.  No report 
c. Fall. Schedule build ends on 3-29-07. The variable unit courses are on hold.
2. Status of Recruiting of Presidential and MASS Scholars – There has been no recruiting efforts at the department level for Presidential Scholars. The Dean would like to see more recruiting efforts of these scholars through personal contact from the individual departments. As of 3-2-07, MASS has received four complete and two incomplete applications. The MASS committee will be meeting on Friday, 3-9-07 to formulate more recruiting strategies. A suggestion was made that these scholarships should be listed on the university website, possibly on the Financial Aid website.

 3.
Fall meeting for CNS new students –There was a proposal for possible orientation for those students transitioning to CSUSB before classes start in the Fall. There was a suggestion to add a NSCI class that will orient these students on being a Natural Sciences major. A discussion followed. The chairs will discuss this possibility with their faculty, get feedback and report back to the Dean.
4.
Quarterly report on Fundraising – It appears that the College may make its target of $1.3 million this year for the first time.
5. Tree Planting and Watering Project – per attachment, the Dean will distribute $2000.00 to the participating clubs. Money will only be disbursed to club accounts and not personal accounts. There were about 50 students and three faculty who participated and the watering was completed in less than three hours. 
6. Conversion to Semester System – There was an email sent out requesting an estimated cost for departments to convert to a semester system. A discussion followed. 
7. Equipment Purchases – There have been no additional requests for research equipment, and there is still money available. The Dean would now like requests for faculty and staff computers that are more than four years old that need to be replaced.
8. Water Sculpture Funding Source – It has been determined that art cannot be purchased with group II funds. The sculpture could cost approximately $100k. There was a discussion on where the funding should come from. There was strong agreement that the funding come from an external source.

9. Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings – Saturday, April 28th is still the scheduled move start date.
b. Observatory – There are two meetings this week: Tuesday, 3-6-07 with potential contractors and Thursday, 3-8-07 with the steering committee. 
